
              
 

Gregory J. Swain, County Attorney  
 

MEMORANDUM 
        
To:   Members, Anne Arundel County Council 

 

From:  Lori L. Blair Klasmeier, Deputy County Attorney /s/ 

 

Via:  Gregory J. Swain, County Attorney   /s/ 

 

Date:  June 15, 2020 

 

Subject: Bill No. 49-20:  Personnel – Court and State’s Attorney Employees’ Pay and 

Benefit Plan 

 

Legislative Summary 

 

 This summary was prepared by the Anne Arundel County Office of Law for use by 

members of the Anne Arundel County Council during consideration of Bill No. 49-20, which 

modifies compensation for certain positions in the Court and State’s Attorney employees’ pay 

and benefit plan. 

 

 Purpose.  The purpose of this bill is to modify the pay grades for the exempt positions of 

Assistant Director of Assignment and Deputy Jury Commissioner. 

 

 Background.  The Court and State’s Attorney employees’ pay and benefit plan is set 

forth in § 6-2-104 of the County Code.  Each exempt position in the plan is listed and assigned 

a pay grade.  All pay grades are on the NR scale, which is set forth in § 6-1-202(a).   

 

Summary. Section 1 of the bill modifies §§ 6-2-10-4(b)(1) to change the pay grade for 

the Assistant Director of Assignment and the Deputy Jury Commissioner from NR 14 to NR15. 

 

Section 2 of the bill states that the provisions of the bill shall apply to the first pay period 

beginning on or after July 1, 2020. 

 

Section 3 of the bill provides that it will take effect 45 days from the date it becomes law. 

 

If there are any questions, please let me know.    

 

cc:  Honorable Steuart Pittman, County Executive 

 Jennifer Purcell, Chief of Staff 



 Benjamin Birge, Chief Administrative Officer 

 Peter Baron, Legislative Liaison 

 Kaley Schulze, Legislative Liaison 

 Sherri Dickerson, Personnel Officer 

 Jim Beauchamp, Budget Officer 


